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Laurel Farm Kindergarten

GRIEVANCE PROCEDURE
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Next update Sep 2018
FOR STAFF:

Disputes between members of staff can be difficult to resolve. Every effort needs to be made to resolve such disputes informally & amicably.  Dealing with disagreements or other issues reasonably is an important example for the children, even while they remain unaware that such issues exist.
The first recourse should be to direct & informal conversation wherever possible. It is advisable that a disinterested colleague is invited to witness a meeting of this sort in order to assist the conversation. It is generally helpful to make simple notes of significant points & any agreements reached. These should be initialled by both parties & confidential copies kept by all participants. 
If the matter cannot be resolved in this way, the notes should be used to provide an objective report to the Board of Trustees  (as appropriate) & formal mediation or adjudication may be sought. 
Mediation is a skilled task & should only be undertaken by people with the requisite training & experience. This, however remains an informal, collegial process.

In the case of adjudication, the adjudicator should be a person or people agreeable to all parties. It is important that adjudicators are independent of the school. In all cases, adjudication must be founded on a prior undertaking by those involved to be bound by the outcome.
The adjudicator(s) should present their report to the Board of Trustees, wherever possible in the presence of those involved, whether they are board members or not.
Additional advice may, under certain circumstances, be sought from others mentors or the advisors from the Steiner Schools Fellowship.
The board member will always seek appropriate information and advice to assist in resolution.It is hoped that all issues can be resolved amicably and                                           with the best interests of all concerned. The interests of the children are paramount.
Kindegrraten should be aware that any formal procedures must follow those laid down in grievance procedure that must legally accompany the “Terms & Particulars of Employment” & that all members of staff should have these issued to them. Failure to do this, & to follow the procedure correctly, may result in a subsequent claim for constructive dismissal, unfair dismissal, or other civil action under the laws that regulate all employment practice.  

FOR NON-STAFF MEMBERS, INCLUDING PARENTS:

The complainant should first approach their child’s teacher, if the issue is pedagogical, or Trustee, if the matter is organisational, in order to draw attention to the nature of the complaint. 
The kindegarten must ensure that there is effective communication of the procedure through visible notices and policies made available to parents. It is essential that anyone approached with a complaint about any aspect of the kindergarten  knows what the procedure is and can react appropriately. It is recommended that any procedure has an informal stage aimed at resolving such matters without recourse to a detailed procedure. The speedy reply to any letters or other communication to the kindergarten, whether in the form of a complaint or not is, of course essential. 

If the situation cannot be resolved informally, the complainant should notify the kindergarten and the formal procedure should begin. This is statutory for independent schools and should follow the path set out below. However, either prior to the final stage of the procedure as follows, or subsequent to embarking upon it, the Steiner Waldorf Schools Fellowship (SWSF) procedure may be invoked. Although the SWSF procedure is envisaged for complaints that have run their full course, there may, in certain circumstances, be advantages in directing a complainant to this before the statutory procedure enter its last phase. This should be carefully considered by Teachers and Trustees (who are ultimately responsible in all such situations) 

As a last resort, you have the right to make a complaint about the setting to Ofsted:

Address:
Early Years Ofsted



Field House



Station Approach



Harlow



CM20 2FS

Phone no:
0845 601 4772
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